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Suggested Regulation Revision Concerning Governance Vetting Process for Proposed BOR Policy and University Regulation

MOTION: The System Governance Council recommends a clearly defined process, which provides a reasonable time period for review and input from affected governance groups and proposes the following revision to University Regulation R03.01 L:
 
2.     	Transmittal of Items from Administration and the Board of Regents to System Governance
 
Items initiated by the President of the University, the President’s designee, or the Board of Regents affecting matters within the scope of staff, faculty and/or student governance normally shall be submitted to the executive officer in the system governance office and transmitted to the appropriate system governance group(s). through the system governance office in a timely fashion to allow sufficient time for adequate review and response prior to implementation.
 
The appropriate System Governance group(s) will provide comment on proposed regulation revision within 30 days unless it requests a further 30 days for consulting with individual campus level faculty senates, staff councils, or student governments.
 
Once the appropriate governance group has reviewed the proposed revisions, they will pass the proposed revisions with comments to the executive officer of System Governance who will transmit them to the administrator with whom the proposed policy or regulation originated and who will then submit the revisions for the President’s consideration and/or Board of Regents’ approval.
 
However, emergency regulations, or policies requiring immediate implementation may be implemented prior to review by governance. The executive officer of System Governance will be notified immediately. Such policies and regulations will be forwarded to governance in an expedient manner and may be modified after governance review.	Comment by David Valentine: The Executive Officer should be notified immediately.
 
Rationale: System Governance Council is concerned that the current process for vetting proposed Board Policy and University Regulation:
·       does not clarify timelines or expectations
·       does not establish a clear process for transmission
·       does not give governance groups the time for consideration granted to the recipients of governance actions (e.g. admin response to Council proposals)
We need to allow for a fully informed System Governance Office.
We need to have a clearer line between emergency and “regular” policy changes.

